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Currently a junior, Molly Niewoehner is pursuing a major in Animal Science at Iowa State 
University. This semester, she was accepted into Iowa State’s College of Veterinary Medicine as 
a member of the Class of 2027, and she plans to finish her undergraduate degree in Animal 
Science while attending veterinary school.  
 
While in college, she balances part-time jobs, connects with new people across the great state 
of Iowa, keeps up with her singing and ukulele talents, and helps others in times of need. She 
has worked at the Ames Pet Hospital as a pet care attendant, donated plasma twice a week 
with BioLife, joined Kairos and SALT (Christian-based groups for college students), been a part 
of numerous DMACC clubs (Student Activity Council, Phi Theta Kappa, and Agribusiness Club), 
and attended Pre-Vet Club meetings at Iowa State. 
 
During the last two summers, Molly worked at the Postville Veterinary Clinic, growing her 
abilities and experiences with large animals. One of her long-term goals is to work for a mixed 
or large animal veterinary clinic near her hometown in Northeast Iowa. 
 


